
Monday Night Raw – May 30,
1994: Get Me Out Of Here
Monday Night Raw
Date: May 30, 1994
Location: Struthers Fieldhouse, Youngstown, Ohio
Attendance: 1,500
Commentators: Randy Savage, Vince McMahon

Thank goodness we’re wrapping the month up here because I don’t think I
can take much more of the build towards King of the Ring. The last few
weeks have been nothing short of dreadful and there is no reason to think
that it is going to get any better in the near future. Maybe they can
wrap it up on a nice note so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of the qualifying matches so far and there is one
spot left. For some reason it is Tatanka vs. Crush instead of Jimmy Del
Ray, as announced last week (which was taped the same night as this
show). I’m thinking….common sense stepping in?

Opening sequence.

King of the Ring Qualifying Match: Crush vs. Tatanka

Crush has Mr. Fuji while Tatanka has Chief Jay Strongbow, meaning Vince
gets to talk about the Hall of Fame. This means the bizarre situation of
Vince mentioning Bobo Brazil, which is quite the clash of the
generations. Feeling out process to start with Crush getting sent into
the corner for a consultation with Fuji. This actually seems to work as
Crush gets in a shot to the face, only to get clotheslined over the top.

We cut to Strongbow, who looks so bored you would think he was watching a
Chief Jay Strongbow match. Back in and Crush misses a charge into the
corner, allowing Tatanka to hit a middle rope clothesline for two. Hold
on though as Tatanka has to break up a battle of the old managers as we
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take a break. Back with Crush holding a bearhug, as per WWF back from
commercial laws.

A belly to belly gives Crush two and a rake to the eyes cuts Tatanka off
again. Crush makes the mistake of ramming him into the buckle though and
it’s time for the warpath. Tatanka faceplants him and a top rope chop to
the head gets two. Strongbow decks the interfering Fuji but Crush drops
Tatanka as well. That means Crush has to go after Strongbow and his
overly large pants. Tatanka goes for the save and it’s the world’s
fastest double countout at 11:05.

Rating: D+. Not much to see here, as too much of the focus was on
Strongbow vs. Fuji. I get the idea, but how much interest was there in
either of them in 1994? Strongbow looked so miserable out there and I
don’t know if anyone has really cared about Fuji for the better part of
ever. This wasn’t very good in the first place, and odds are something
happens to get one of them into the tournament anyway. Great way to start
the show.

The brawl stays on post match until referees break it up.

It’s time for another King of the Ring Control Center, which works fine
as a one off but egads these are rough in a marathon. That being said, I
do need Todd Pettengill’s KING OF THE RING 1994 shirt (It even has the
date!). Anyway, we go to Roddy Piper at home in Oregon, where he says he
isn’t interested in talking trash because all he wanted to do is help the
kids. He’s no king.

Todd goes over the brackets as we know them so far, including Owen Hart,
who already has thoughts on Crush vs. Tatanka going to a double countout.
He should just get a bye and move on to the next round! Todd tells us to
have fun on Father’s Day but make sure to save enough energy to turn on
your TV for the show. How complicated is that TV?

Ted DiBiase is in a funeral parlor and thinks it smells like money. He
has been in contact with the Undertaker and the two of them will be
getting together again soon. When that happens, the rest of the WWF will
be resting in peace.



1-2-3 Kid vs. George South

Feeling out process to start as commentary talks politics. South forearms
him in the back and gets in more jobber style offense until Kid scores
with some kicks. A headlock is countered into a belly to back suplex to
drop Kid again. Not that it matters as a sloppy la majistral finishes
South at 2:33.

It’s time for the King’s Court, meaning Lawler gets to insult the crowd
as a Memphis heel can do. With that out of the way, Lawler gets to the
point with his “Stu and Helen Hart are really, really old” jokes before
bringing out Bret Hart as the guest. Lawler brings up the King of the
Ring from last year and asks if Bret remembers it, or did all of the oil
on his head make it slip his mind.

Bret gets a bit more serious but Lawler brings out the other two guests:
Shawn Michaels and Diesel. Lawler asks if Bret is crazy for thinking he
can beat Diesel, sending Bret into his usual response to Diesel. That
doesn’t seem to bother Diesel, who promises the VIP treatment for Bret:
Very Intense Pain. The Jackknife plants Bret in a hurry and the triple
stomping is on. Pretty standard segment here but Diesel is a fresh player
in the main event, at least partially due to the lack of anyone to
challenge Bret at the moment.

Smoking Gunns vs. Reno Riggins/Austin Steele

Bart and Reno trade knees to the ribs to start and it’s quickly off to
Billy for a crucifix. A swinging neckbreaker drops Riggins but Bart
misses the elbow. Steele, looking like a Buddy Landel tribute, gets
whipped into the corner over and over and there’s a top rope bulldog from
Billy. Hold on though as Randy Savage needs to read the ad for
Firestarter, airing later this week on USA. A dropkick/suplex combination
drops Steele again and the Sidewinder (powerbomb/top rope elbow) gives
Bart the pin at 3:31.

Rating: D+. The Gunns were the best team of this era but it isn’t like
that means a lot. They are good enough to be consistently in the title
hunt, though pretty much any two people thrown together could fit that
description at the moment. Just a squash here, which isn’t exactly



inspiring a lot of the time.

The official decision on Tatanka vs. Crush: a rematch next week, but it’s
a LUMBERJACK match, because you want all of the 1994 roster in one place!

Come to the Wrestlemania Revenge Tour!

Jeff Jarrett vs. Chris Hamerrick

Hamerrick was around in the midcard in the dying days of ECW. Some
armdrags take Jarrett down to start as we hear about the Arsenio Hall
Show coming to an end. Vince: “Does Jeff Jarrett resemble Barney Rubble
from the Flintstones?” Jarrett comes back with some stomping into a
slingshot suplex, followed by the middle rope fist drop. The chinlock
goes on as we talk about anything but the match. Hamerrick gets in a
dropkick (with Vince pointing out how little contact it made) but a
missed charge lets Jarrett grab the Figure Four for the submission (over
the WE WANT DOINK chants) at 3:53.

Rating: D. Jarrett as the country singer was not good in any way and I
don’t think there is any way around that reality. He’s talented in the
ring but this whole gimmick just feels lame. It doesn’t help that Jarrett
is the definition of a solid hand rather than someone who is going to
have an exciting match, leaving us sitting through a bunch of stuff like
this: technically fine, but really boring.

Jerry Lawler suggests that Roddy Piper will be on the King’s Court last
week without actually saying his name. It would be a Piper impersonator
to really hammer in the joke.

Overall Rating: D-. The big story of this show was the Crush vs. Tatanka
verdict and they somehow got a decision together in the span of about
thirty minutes. I don’t believe Jack Tunney could tie his shoes in that
amount of time, so this was a stretch in more ways than one. Another
rather bad show here, but you kind of have to expect that coming in.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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